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Important Numbers 

    Office Hours:
    Monday – Friday 
   8:00 AM – 5:00PM

          Manager         
      Theresa Beaty     

  (520) 722 - 9015

Service Coordinator
 Luz E. Servin

 (520) 722 - 9963 

    Jose Servin    
 (520) 272-3172

============
   AFTER HOURS

============

============

TDD Hearing Impaired
1-800-367-8939

============

============

If Life Threatening or
 Emergency Call 911 

Pima Council on Aging
 Information and Help

 (520) 790 - 7262

Strauss Manor
  370 N Pantano Rd.
  Tucson, Az. 85710

============

============

============

Strauss Manor
Website

straussmanor.org

============

Wellness Director
 Troy Pearson 

 

  
 

 
 
  
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Emergency

============
Board Liaisons
 Nicky & Vicky 

Biltmore Properties, Inc.(BPI) does not discriminate on the basis of disability status in the
admission or access to, or treatment or employment in, its federally assisted programs
and activities.  BPI's Section 504 Coordinator, Kathy McElvain (602.997.0013 ext 104 or

1.888.843.3372 for TTY users) located at 2330 W Mission Lane, suite 10 Phoenix, AZ
85021 has been designated to coordinate Limited English Proficiency and compliance
with the nondiscrimination requirements contained in the Department of Housing and

Urban Development's Section 504 (24CFR, part 8 dated June 2, 1988).

Professionally Managed by Biltmore Properties, Inc.  
Published for the Residents of B’nai B’rith Gerd & Inge Strauss Manor on Pantano

            Our newsletter is printed courtesy of Tucson Electric Power

============

          Assistant Manager         
      Emely Servin     

  (520) 722 - 9687

============

Housekeeping
 Vacant  
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Por favor, deje saber a Luz si necesita este boletin traducido verbalmente. 
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The offices continue to be closed but we are still here, Monday 
through Friday, 9:00 a.m-5:00 p.m. If you have any questions 
please call our offices. Our phone numbers are listed on the front 
page of the newsletter 
 

The office will be closed on Friday, December 25, 2020 for the 
Christmas holiday.  
If you need a new mask and hand sanitizer, please come see me. 
Please bring your empty bottle and we will refill it for you. 
 
Still have PLENTY of cloth masks to distribute if you need them. 
 
I want to wish all of you a very Happy Holiday  
season and thank you for being so patient and cooperative this 
year! Please continue to follow all the CDC guidelines, be kind 
to each other and know we are all in this together! 
 

It's a New Year!
The old year passed and gone away.

 The now and present is what means the most. 
With the challenges of the pandemic continuing, this holiday
 season was certainly different. While our new normal will be 

slow to reload we are optimistic for what it will hold. 
This New Year will still hold many of the

 challenges we have overcome this past year, but please be 
patient as I am sure it will throw in some new ones too. 

I hope you were able to celebrate with family and friends 
in some way, whether it was in person and distanced or via a

 Zoom or Face-time call. Although the holidays are over, 
we continue to count our blessings. We would like to thank 
our Tucson community for all the support we have received

 in donations during the pandemic. A BIG thanks to our 
community churches: Corpus Christi, Higher Ground Ministries

 and Desert Skies Methodist church. Our medical insurance 
  agencies,  United Health Care, Allwell and Senior Med

Solutions for their ongoing support. Also a big thanks to the 
Tucson Electric Power Company for providing the printing

 of our monthly newsletters.  
We are very grateful and appreciative for all the donations that we were able to use for many

of our residents' and  resident projects. A special shout out to our Board of Directors, our staff, 
our corporate office, Biltmore Properties they all have gone above and beyond and 

for their continual support through this pandemic. My resident volunteers for assisting 
with organizing and delivering meals, sewing face masks for all our residents, vendors, caregivers 

 and for school children in our community.  
The items (Afghans, beanie hats, scarves etc...) our residents work on while sheltering in place are

 donated  to our Tucson hospitals and hospices. 
We continue to offer a variety of projects for you to work on while you shelter in place, 

consider taking a project home to try.
We continue to provide services such as the food and hygiene pantries, PCOA 

Meals and referrals, one on one appointments with our insurance representative Fernando Diaz
 from Senior Med Solutions, along with many other services you might need.  

If you have any questions or might need any type of service, you can give me a call or  leave 
a message if I'm not in the office. I will return your phone call.

Let's all think about our neighbors during this season, by giving someone a 
phone call or writing them a note letting them know you are thinking of them.

Some residents do not have any family in town, the only family they have is
all of us here.. I wish you “ALL” happiness, health and hope for this New Year. 

I look forward to when we can gather like before. 2021 will be a year of celebration, 
but we just have to wait a little bit longer. We will be closed on Friday, January 1, 2021 for New Year's

 and  Monday, January 18, 2021 for Martin Luther King Jr. Day. 
Take good care and stay strong and know we are here for you,

Luz Servin-Service Coordinator   
  

 
    



Thank you to Home Instead for sponsoring
the Be a Santa to a Senior Program.

Our residents are so grateful for everyone's 
generosity and caring spirits!



New Year’s Resolutions???? 

With the coming of 2021, I do believe that New Year’s Resolutions will take on a 
different tone than in the past. The usual goals of exercising five times a week 
and eating 8 servings of fruits and vegetables every day are probably going to be 
replaced with more inspirational guides. Here are a few quotes that I believe are 
quite appropriate:  

Don’t live the same year 75 times and call it a life. (Robin Sharma) I don’t know 
anyone who wants to live 2020 again, but I also know that 2021 won’t be like any 
other year either. We know in healthcare that you have to remain flexible and 
keep an open mind to adapt to a constantly changing environment. I also believe 
that 2021 won’t be like 2020. But through all this, we still have family who leave 
us and new little ones who join the world - some things stay the same.  

There are far better things ahead than any we leave behind. (CS Lewis) If we 
look at a year’s period of time, this is such a truthful statement. But our lives are 
longer than 2020 even though it doesn’t feel like that right now. Our friendships 
are longer than a year. We’ve probably lived in our homes longer than a year. 
Focus on those stable parts of our lives as they are the constants that we are 
familiar with.  

With the new day comes new strength and new thoughts. (Eleanor Roosevelt) 
2021 is our new start with a vaccine on the horizon to help begin to change our 
worlds and make them a bit larger and inclusive. It won’t be like the commercial 
“clap on, clap off” with the light that you can clap to turn off and on but a more 
gradual shift to our norms again. What will that final picture look like? Stay 
flexible and we will all figure this out together. 



The Mirowitz Center is a place where adults can engage and connect with a variety of programs via 
Zoom or telephone! To register, call ☎  314-733-9813, e-mail Susan at 

skemppainen@mirowitzcenter.org  

or online at https://schedulesplus.com/covplace/kiosk/dspschedules.do 

As we all know the world is now coming to us from our computers. As the pandemic 
persists, older adults who are at higher risk of contracting COVID-19 are moving their

 lifestyles-from classes to coffee chats-online

'A lifesaver': US seniors turn to Zoom 
to connect with friends and family 



Social isolation: The COVID-19 pandemic’s hidden health risk for older adults, and how to manage it 
Even before the pandemic began, national studies indicated that nearly a quarter of older Americans 
were socially isolated and about one-third of those experienced loneliness. With COVID-19, the same 
stay-at-home recommendations meant to protect older adults can also leave them feeling isolated and 
lonely. Frequent and meaningful social interactions and stimulation are especially important for older 
adults – to keep cognitive function from declining, and ward off depression and anxiety. Remaining at 
home also makes it harder to engage in healthy lifestyle choices, including physical activity and eating 
well. Without exercise, muscles can weaken, leaving older adults more prone to falling. Inactivity and 
poor eating habits can also lead to weight gain and other chronic conditions. Here are some steps you 
can take to stay active and engaged: 

Plan your day: Beside your regular daily routine, plan specific times for online classes, calls with friends, 
reading, puzzles, cooking, gardening, home repairs, etc. that will keep your brain and body active.  

 Stay physically active: Find exercises that can be done at home or in the immediate neighborhood, like 
walking.   

Don’t be afraid to leave home, but do so wisely: New CDC guidelines emphasize what older adults can 
do to stay safe when leaving home. Practice preventative actions: cloth face covering, tissues and hand 
sanitizer; and avoid close contact with others who are not wearing face masks when possible.   

Think of others: Regularly reach out to others who may need to hear a friendly voice on the phone. This 
social contact will help both the caller and the one being called 

DON’T DELAY MEDICAL CARE DURING THE PANDEMIC  If you are due for your annual doctor’s visit, need 
a vaccine or are having symptoms you are unsure of, please don’t delay care 

We've Still Got You Covered!
We have a huge selection of hand sewn masks with many different 

patterns, colors and sizes.
Cover your face, not your personality:)   





In-Home Services:
Services for people who need assistance with bathing, dressing and light 

housekeeping to remain safely in their homes are continuing as usual and in 
accordance with participants' wishes about having someone come into their homes. 
Our ability to enroll new participants in these programs is currently limited, but if 
you or someone you know is in need please call our Helpline at (520)790-7262 to 

discuss eligibility and other options. 

EMERGENCY PANTRIES

If anyone runs low on food
or other items during 

the month,
the Emergency Pantries

 are available for you.
 I have various items
such as, tuna, soups,

 crackers, milk, eggs, 
frozen vegetables, 

beans, rice, potatoes, 
microwavable meals,

 fresh chicken, ground beef,
 hot dogs, ground coffee 
as well as instant coffee, 

creamer, etc. 
Since many items are not 
covered by food stamps, 

I also provide such
 things as, denture cleaner, 

toothpaste,toilet paper,
 paper towels, 

incontinent supplies 
 (Depends, Pull-Ups and Poise Pads).

All distributions are kept
 confidential and discreet.

 If you need any of the
 above items please call me

and leave me a message
 if I'm not in the office.

My office hours are
 (8:00am-4:00pm )

 my phone # 722-9963 
For those of you who cannot

 make it out of your apartments,
I will be delivering the 

items you request in
 a blue bag and hang it  

on your door knob. These bags are provided by 
United Health which also contains a few items such as coloring pages,

 markers, hand sanitizer, toothpaste, toothbrush, small snacks etc. 

TMC Senior Services



Martin Luther King, Jr. Day
(Birthday of Martin Luther King, Jr.)

Is an American federal holiday marking the birthday of
Martin Luther King, Jr. It is observed on the third Monday

of January each year, which is around the time of King's
birthday, January 15. The floating holiday is similar to
holidays set under the Uniform Monday Holiday Act.

King was the chief spokesman for nonviolent activism in
the civil rights movement, which successfully protested

racial discrimination in federal and state law. The
campaign for a federal holiday in King's honor began soon

after his assassination in 1968. President Ronald
Reagan signed the holiday into law in 1983, and it was

first observed three years later. At first, some states
resisted observing the holiday as such, giving it alternative
names or combining it with other holidays. It was officially

observed in all 50 states for the first time in 2000.



The purpose of the Warm Helpline is to be a connection to resources
and to combat social isolation and loneliness. The Warm Helpline is 
available to all residents of Pima County, Monday-Friday, 9am-5pm.
If you think you can use this program, especially since the beginning 

of COVID-19, please don't hesitate to call. 
1-833-732-2429

 
  

It is very important to keep your 
File of Life on your refrigerator.

The paramedics always look there 
when responding to an emergency.

Please take a look at your 
File of Life to see if it needs to be 

updated or if
 you don't have one come see me.

Manager's Corner
We are trying to prevent our recycling from being stopped due to high 
Charges for non-recycling items being put in the recycling bin. Also, 

please remember trash bags cannot be in the recycling bin. 
Please comply with the notices posted for items 

that can be placed in the recycling bins.
We appreciate everyone's cooperation.

Thank you,

Theresa Beaty

~Luz







Thomas (Tom) Greenwood
11/25/44-5/27/2020

Carol Taylor
3/16/1942- 6/16/2020

Susan Ronstadt
7/11/1941-7/2/2020

Donna Marie Stulgion
8/31/t28  -  9/ 8/2020

Mike Bodnar 
2/ 28/1920 - 10/22/ 2020

Timothy (Tim) Pease 
4/17/1951-11/28/2020

This has been a year of many changes in our resident population. 
We have lost several residents this past year and I would like to honor their memory:  

“Some people come into our lives and quickly go. 
Some stay for a while and leave footprints on our heart” 
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   OFFICES
   CLOSED

   OFFICES
   CLOSED

Today will never come again,
Be a blessing, be a friend.

Encourage someone,
 take time to care.

Let your words heal, 
and not wound.

140ET forms for a  
$25 tax credit are coming!!  
I will make copies of the tax credit form, along with some samples, and leave them 
on the table in the lobby. Please call her to discuss whether you qualify to get a 
$25 check from the state. The quickest way to get it back is to have it directly 
deposited into your checking or savings account. If you do not get your refund 
back within six weeks of sending it in, please call me so she can help you call 
the state revenue office to inquire about it. –Luz 
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